
Welcome back to an-
other great ski sea-
son at Omineca. 

In October the club 
had two workbees to 
get the trails ready, 
fix up buildings, cut 
firewood, and gener-
ally be ready for the 
ski season. 

There were no major 
projects at the club 
this year. The AV 
conference room was 
completed.  

Lodge rental was up 
over the summer and 

will continue in the 
winter as long as it 
does not clash with 
club activities. The 
newly renovated 
lodge is a very attrac-
tive venue  for func-
tions.  

It is time to dig out 
those skis and give 
them a wax job. 

Once there is enough 
snow, packing will 
start. Usually a short 
trail can be prepared 
for early skiing with 
limited snow.  

It is important to get 
skiing early to get 
your balance and 
ease those ski mus-
cles into use. 

The first commitment 
to a good season is 
to buy a membership 
and be ready when 
the snow comes in 
earnest.  

Come out to the club 
and discover a winter 
wonder land. 
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Shirley Evans     695-6386

Last season our membership reached 
320 skiers, 20 more than the previous 
season. 

There was new interest in the dog 
designated trail attracting new mem-
bers. 

Our membership rates will remain 
unchanged for this year. 

Family                  $160.00 

Adult                        $80.00 

Youth 9-18yrs                   $60.00 

Child under 9yr                $40.00 

Senior 60 +                        $70.00 

We hope to sign up most of our 
members in Nov. Dec. Our new 
2010/11 waivers have 2 sections 

which must be signed by each 
adult and one section which must 
be signed by minors. Parent or 
guardian must sign for minor 
when applicable. Membership 
forms can be picked up at West-
ern Financial Group (North 
Country Insurance) at Lakeview 
Mall, club Wax Cabin, or 
www.ominecaskiclub.com

NEW SEASON STARTS 

OMINECA SKI CLUB 

Important Phone #  

· Kids Programs 
Call 692-3617 

· Race Team Call 
692-0428 

· Trail issues Call 
695-6560 

· CNC Youth Pro-
grams Call 692-
7028 



Gunter Hoehne     695-6560

There is a Trails and Equipment 
committee which meets occa-
sionally and plans ahead for pro-
jects to upgrade problem areas 
on the trails or discuss equip-
ment needs. 

While there are a few  historic 
problem sites on the trail system, 
we hope with the dry summer 
they  may not pose too much of 
a problem this year, and perhaps 
get them scheduled in for repair 
next year. 

There were two workbees at the 
club to ready the trails and arena 
for the snow. There was a con-
siderable amount of hand work 

was the addition of a storage 
room in the Wax Cabin. Signage  
posts were installed to await 
signs for better trail identifica-
tion. The Biathlon Committee 
have been working on improving 
the range, making a new penalty 
loop and placing gravel along 
the firing line, the gravel was 
donated by LDM. 

As this newsletter goes to print 
the trails are being packed, and 
while the base is very thin it is 
possible to get some skiing in. 

If you notice any problems on 
the trails give Gunter a call. 

A special Thank You to all who 
helped get ready for this season.  

This will generally be the rota-
tion unless the weather dictates 
otherwise. If you see any rocks 
or other debris on the trails feel 
free to toss them off, some times 
in the early  season loose rocks 
etc get pulled up. 

Happy Trails. 

Grooming will be done in three 
phases, similar to last year. 
Phase 1. will be the Arena, Night 
Lit. 1.8. 2.5. T 3. and Lonesome 
Boulder. 

Phase 2. N 5. 3. 7.5. Rowan. 

Phase 3. Aidan’s Trail and Con-
nector. 
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done to fill ruts and holes, re-
move dead trees from the side of 
the trails, cut up firewood, cut 
brush, replace the step at the 
Wax Cabin, repair lights on the 
lit track and fix roof leaks. There 

The lessons are structured to 
help children develop skill at 
skiing while having fun and in-
teracting with their peers. The 
lessons are usually about 45 
Min. to 90 Min. depending  on 
age. The lesson is broken up into 
short segments to ensure a lively 
and rewarding experience. The 

fees will be between $30.00 and 
$45.00 plus membership in 
Omineca Ski Club. Space will be 
limited so sign up early to avoid 
disappointment. Forms can be 
picked up at Western Financial 
Group (North Country Insur-
ance) 

This is the former very popular 
Rabbits Program which has been 
re-energized to appeal to a new 
generation.  

This program is an excellent way 
to introduce kids to a skilled 
winter sport and stay in shape. 

The Ski League is designed for 
children from age 3 to 12years. 

O M I N E C A  S K I  C L U B   

TRAILS AND EQUIPMENT 



even on the coldest eve-
nings 

If you are into racing or 
even just becoming a bet-
ter skier while having fun 
on the snow, this is the 
group for you. The  current 
team consists of approx 30 
enthusiastic kids ranging 
in age from 8 to 16 yrs, 
guided by three coaches. For 
some, the competitive focus of 
the athletes, drive them to follow 
training plans in order to prepare 
them for the up and coming 
races. For others, the time spent 
outside on the snow while hav-
ing fun with their pees is the 
main objective for attending. 
Even the younger kids get to 

Chris Paulson   692-0428 

The Omineca Race Team fall 
training is in full swing with dry-
land sessions happening every 
Monday and Wednesday from 
4:30 pm to 5:30 pm and roller 
ski sessions on Saturdays at 
11am for the older skiers.  

With the snow around the corner 
we await the day we switch loca-
tions and head over to the 
Omineca Ski Trails for on snow 
training.  

The average snow session con-
sists of a wonderfully fun warm 
up, followed by an introduction 
to a skill set. We then get to exe-
cute that skill in a game or race 
situation. The practices are fun 

participate with the Active Fam-
ily Program. Parents and small 
children can explore the bunny 
hill and lit trails while older sib-
lings train. 

Below is an outline guide to the 
planned program for this season. 

For more info. Please email 
treeski@lakescom.net 

sponsibility at the club. 

With recent upgrades to our 
lodge and more rental use, 
scheduling is important, mem-
bers wishing to use the lodge for 
club sanctioned events must be 
proactive and make arrange-

Terri Dickson  695-6684 

Terri is in charge of the building 
maintenance and lodge rental 
this season. 

Keeping tabs on the upkeep of 
the buildings and scheduling in 
regular maintenance is a key re-

ments in advance. Short notice 
might result in disappointment, 
so check with Terri in advance. 
The Lodge has been a very 
popular rental venue over the 
summer, and will be over the 
Christmas period.   
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Active Teen

13 years and up 

Practice, fun, skill focused 

Active lifestyle  

Cross country only 

$50.00 

      

Challenge Team

13 years and up 

Training, race, achievement, 

 Fun focused 

“Rise to the Challenge” 

Cross country and Biathlon 

$50 .00 

V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E 1  

Track Attack / Biathlon Bears

8 years and up 

Skill, Fitness, Competition concepts, 
Fun focused. 

Parent involvement a must for Biath-
lon practices. 

Regular Biathlon practice at Rod & 
Gun. $50.00 



C N C YOUTH PROGRAM

This will be the third year of lessons provided to the 

CNC Youth Programs by Omineca Ski Club. 

The first year it was Support Advocacy for Vibrant 

Youth. The second year it was Youth Outreach Pro-

gram attended on a second night of the week. 

This year there will be a third group on a third evening 

of the week.  The ski equipment is supplied for each 

participant, and stored at the club. The equipment was 

purchased thanks to the generosity of Lake Babine Na-

tion, Burns Lake Band, Native Development Corpora-

tion and the Village of Burns Lake. 

The group is comprised of 12 participants usually. 

Lessons are between 1 1/2 and 2 hours long with lots of 

variety and no pressure. The emphasis is on having fun 

 while learning a worthwhile skill, with peers. 

Lessons will be on Tuesdays Wednesdays and Thurs-

days at 4 pm. The program runs for 6 weeks and starts 

in early Jan. 2011. For Info. Call Wren Gilgan at 692-

7028  email wgilgan@gmail.com  

                                              
Masters
This is a category for the over 
30s, If you feel like coming out 
for a group ski on a Friday eve-
ning at 4 pm you would be most 
welcome. Meet at the Wax 
Cabin. 

Call if you have any questions  

692-7037 

This season Doug Campbell is 
taking a break from teaching les-
sons for adults. 

Gunter Hoehne will be putting 
on some clinics in mid January, 
for  adults wishing to improve 
their skiing skills. 

The format will be a series of 
clinics rather than  lessons, on 
both classic and skating tech-
niques, also basic waxing tech-
niques. 

This is a great way to prepare for 
an upcoming event or just 
sharpen your skills. 

Call 695-6560 

Email ghoehne@lakescom.net 

 It is generally taken for granted 
that the road will be plowed, 
however without the cooperation 
of LDM and the initiative of 
some members, it just would not 
happen. The club greatly appre-
ciates LDM’s generosity and 
support. 

               MASTERS                            

We are on the web 
www.ominecaskiclub.

com 


